[image: image1.png]...h'* ..'
0 oqut®




ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







July 10, 2019





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
July 10, 2019.  Vice President Bill Flynn called the meeting to order and declared a quorum in the absence of President John Grezaffi. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Absent: 

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Sean McGee



Iberia

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier



Assistant Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Tony German


CPRA

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * 
Vice President Bill Flynn asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson asked the board to add an item to the agenda.  He said he received another request for a Right of Entry in Ascension Parish for a relief well project.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell to add the item to the agenda.  The following roll call vote was held:
Yeas:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Guillory, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux and Matherne

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Grezaffi, Harvey, Hebert, McGee, Meche and Rockforte
The motion passed.

                                                                    * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 5, 2019 board meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 19, 2019, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  

The following members were present:

Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Moise LeBlanc, Member

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman
John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent: 

None

Also Present:
Rob Furman, Auditor
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

Commissioner Spencer Harvey

William Tyson, Executive Director

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist 

1. 2018 Audit Report:  Mr. Rob Furman, Auditor, advised the committee that this report was completed several months ago as it covers the audit through June 30, 2018.  Mr. Furman began by saying this is a very clean opinion.  It shows that the financial statements provided by management were done in accordance with General Accounting Principles (GAP) with no deficiencies and no management letter comments.  This is the best possible conclusion for an audit.  He then reviewed the highlights of the complete report.    He noted two things happened during this time period, i.e. we implemented the new accounting standards relative to health and life insurance benefits offered to our employees.  We now must do the same thing we did previously with retirement benefits and record an estimate of that liability of benefits that will be paid to employees.  The second item was relative to the pension liability for future retirement benefits to employees.  This had been understated in previous years.  That adjustment was made in this report.  

Mr. Furman said some of these standards are required by GAP, but many are required by the State Legislative Auditor.  

He noted the management section gives an overview of the financial process used by the organization.  It gives financial highlights and comparative estimates.  This section notes current assets compared to 2017 and compares long term liabilities as well.  

Mr. Will Tyson asked how our rate of return on investments compares to other state organizations.  Mr. Furman said he does not know but would have to research that.

One portion of the audit includes policies used by management relative to investments, method to determine fair value, etc.  In calculating the pension liability, the auditor makes numerous assumptions to make the determination.  He said a slight change in any of those factors could drastically change the numbers for accounting purposes.  The report showed that our risk management insurance is enough to handle any lawsuits.   

The legislative auditor requires that a schedule of per diem paid to each commissioner be included in the audit.  

Mr. Furman asked if any commissioners have any questions relative to the audit. 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting adjourned unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, Member


/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member





/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that Mr. Rob Furman, Auditor, reported the audit included nothing negative.  It was a clean audit and we are fiscally sound.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Finance/Insurance Committee meeting of June 19, 2019 as presented.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson asked the board for approval of a request of the Corps of Engineers for Right of Entry to repair a levee slide in St. Martin Parish.  Commissioner Earl Matherne so moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried.

Mr. Tyson advised the board that in reference to the Right of Entry request added to the agenda today, this is a seepage control project in Ascension Parish.  He said he and the Levee Board attorney have reviewed the request and both approved.  However, the Corps will need Department of Transportation approval which requires plans and specifications.  Hopefully this can be obtained by the end of July.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German of CPRA was present but had no report. 
                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc to 
approve the following resolution:


R E S O L U T I O N

Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire is to be completed by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District staff; and

WHEREAS, the questionnaire is a required part of a financial audit of Louisiana state and local government agencies; and

WHEREAS, the questionnaire must be given to the auditor at the beginning of the audit, and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

hereby authorizes the President and Secretary to sign the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire

to be presented to the auditor at the beginning of the audit.

Vote:

Yeas:  Commissioners Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, Mark Guillory, Karen Jewell, Moise


LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, and Earl Matherne

Nays: 
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Daniel Hebert,




   Sean McGee, Jody Meche, and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

                                                                  * * * * 

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of resolution adopted July 10, 2019, a Regular Meeting, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, Port Allen, Louisiana.

                                                                                /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

The resolution passed.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the board that he has no new issues.  He is still waiting for the decision from the First Circuit Court of Appeals relative to the bike paths. 
                                                                * * * * 
The Commissioners were informed there will be a change of command ceremony for the Mississippi Valley Division of the U. S. Army Corps of Engineers on July 23, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. in Vicksburg, Mississippi.  Any commissioners who wish to attend should notify the staff to make arrangements.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that they are expecting a six-inch bump in the river due to rainfall in Nebraska and Ohio.  New Orleans should have an increase to 20 feet.
                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

